
Statement to Parliament: Grenfell
Inquiry Chair: statement by the Prime
Minister

I am announcing today the appointment of Sir Martin Moore-Bick to head the
Public Inquiry into the Grenfell Tower fire. The Inquiry will be established
under the 2005 Inquiries Act, with full powers, including the power to compel
the production of documents, and to summon witnesses to give evidence on
oath. The Inquiry will be held in public.

In relation to the appointment of the Chair, the Lord Chancellor asked the
Lord Chief Justice for the name of a judge who, in his view, would be best
suited to the task and available to start work immediately so that we can get
answers to what happened as quickly as possible. The Lord Chief Justice
recommended Sir Martin Moore-Bick: a highly respected and hugely experienced
former Court of Appeal judge. I have accepted the Lord Chief Justice’s
recommendation.

I am determined that there will be justice for all the victims of this
terrible tragedy and for their families who have suffered so terribly.

The immediate priority is to establish the facts of what happened at Grenfell
Tower in order to take the necessary action to prevent a similar tragedy from
happening again. But beyond that immediate focus it is also important that
all the wider lessons from both this catastrophe, and the inspections of
other buildings around the country that followed it, are identified and
learnt.

Before the Inquiry starts Sir Martin will consult all those with an interest,
including survivors and victims’ families, about the terms of reference.
Following that consultation he will make a recommendation to me. I will
return to Parliament with the final terms of reference once this process has
taken place. Then the Inquiry will begin its work.

We must get to the truth about what happened. No stone will be left unturned
by this Inquiry, but I have also been clear that we cannot wait for ages to
learn the immediate lessons and so I expect the Chair will want to produce an
interim report as early as possible.
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